
 

Dear honorable senators of the Senate Committee on Health, 

In the year 2007, my daughter became ill.  She was in her senior year of high school.  She had 

been accepted to college and planned on leaving that fall.  She had to postpone her dreams...then 

drop them altogether as her symptoms worsened and became overwhelming.  I took her to over 

15 doctors the following two years. I remember almost all of them had the same question when 

we first walked in "Has she had a Lyme test".  My standard answer was "no" and the subject was 

never brought up again.  I did not pursue this question cause I myself had heard of Lyme but did 

not know it was so debilitating.  In 2009, I received  a call from a friend whose son-in-law in 

Texas  

had much of the same symptoms as my daughter.  I was told about Lyme Disease, Igenex and 

Lyme Literate doctors.  It would be her life line.  But I still had the problem of how to get the 

Igenex test done. 

  

I had a wonderful MD that I myself had used on occasion for over 8 years.  I respected and 

trusted him. He was somewhat reluctant to do the Igenex test but agreed to do the test if I ordered 

it and brought it in AFTER he did the standard Elisa test.  After, this test came back negative, 

which I suspected since she had been sick for over 2 years and would not show the antibodies in 

the first tier of the test, he canceled her appointments and said he is not doing the Igenex 

test.  We showed up in his office for her appointment anyways, test materials in hand and would 

not leave till he signed the agreed papers for the Igenex Lyme test.  We sat in his office for over 

an hour before he finally signed the orders and we got the test done.  I was told to make sure I 

got a copy of the test results by my friend.  I did...they were CDC positive, Igenex 

positive.  When Dr. John Lebow of 1755 Coburg Road Suite 6 of Eugene, Oregon 97401 read 

me the results over the phone, he said "I'm reading this as negative and your daughter will have 

to find someone else to treat her." I find this so unethical, so surreal...yet, here it is.  See 

attached.. 

Sincerely,  

  Patricia Cokel 

  Springfield, Oregon 

(541)513-6471  Written on behalf of Lyme patient Autumn Cokel 

  

 




